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PLANNING ZONING BOARD

Tuesday, April 19, 2016
The Planning & Zoning Board held their regular meeting on Tuesday, April 19, 2016 in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.  Board members present were Dean Ward, Bonnie Blalock, Ricky Hall and Kenneth Dixon. Members absent were Andy Rumley, Michael Benesch and Bill Teer. Staff members present were Nathan Page, City Planner, Jenni Bost, Zoning Enforcement Officer, and Martha Johnson, Zoning/Inspections Technician.  
Vice Chair Ricky Hall called the meeting to order and gave the Overview of the Board, general meeting rules and also gave the invocation.
1.  Approval of the February 16, 2016 meeting minutes. Dean Ward made a motion for approval, second by Bonnie Blalock. All voted in favor.
2.
New Business


a. CR1602 Rogers Contractor. Request by Charles Terry to rezone property located at 1129 Rogers Road from R-12 to C-B to use the place he lives as his business. Nathan Page stated this is a request to rezone the subject property located at 1129 Rogers Road from R-12 to C-B. The applicant is proposing to “use the place I live at as my business.” Andy Shanklin of 1129 Rogers Road, the applicant spoke next. Mr. Shanklin said he has been there for 3 years and has been working on cleaning up the property. Mr. Shanklin stated he had fixed the drainage problem at that property and had cleared out some of the trees and he hopes to soon put up a privacy fence so you cannot see his vehicles. Mr. Shanklin was open to any questions or suggestions from the Board or any of his neighbors. 

Next we heard from some of the surrounding landowners:


Lynne Higgins
1127 Rogers Road


Katherine Guizi
1118 Rogers Road

Rebecca Fecher
207 Aloha Drive


Jennifer Hill
1129 Rogers Road


Martha Terry
2917 Rogers Road


Brian Higgins
6415 Coral Vine Way, Whitsett, NC


There were mixed opinions among the neighbors. There was concern for lots of noise, his residence looks like a business with building material, lots of trucks, trailers and heavy equipment. There was mention of traffic issues on a very busy road with him pulling in and out with his trucks and trailers. Some of the neighbors were worried about their property values also.

Ricky Hall made a motion to deny this item. Mr. Hall stated it was not a correct fit for the neighborhood and if allowed this decision could open flood gates with commercial property trying to pop up in other residential areas. The vote was second by Bonnie Blalock, all voted aye. 
3.
Old Business


a. Discussion regarding the City of Graham Development Ordinances:


AM1607 Tree Cutting Permit. Dean Ward made a motion to approve, second by Bonnie Blalock. All              voted aye.


AM1609 B-1 District Uses.  Ricky Hall made a motion to approve, second by Kenneth Dixon. The vote          was split 2 to 2 with Dean Ward and Bonnie Blalock dissenting due to concern for the property located           at 101 W Harden St would have very limited use.


AM1610 Decommissioning of Cell Towers. Ricky Hall made a motion to approve, second by Kenneth            Dixon. All voted aye.


AM1611 Unified Business Development. Mr. Page stated that high traffic load areas needs this and not          low traffic areas. Mr. Page stated there was currently a pending application. Mr. Kevin Geddes located           at 410 E Interstate Service Road said he hoped this would be expedited because of an additional business        he hopes to open at this location. Kenneth Dixon made a motion to approve, second by Ricky Hall. All           voted aye. 


AM1612 Nonconforming Site Elements. Dean Ward made a motion to table this item, second by Ricky          Hall. The vote was 3 to 1 with Kenneth Dixon dissenting. 

 Mr. Hall asked Mr. Page what Development Ordinances the Board would look at next. Mr. Page stated           that with the upcoming budget that Council has recommended that there be no Development Ordinances         at the next Planning Board meeting. It was discussed that the Board keep scheduled meetings even with          no other items to address so we can move forward on the Development Ordinances project.

  Mr. Page said that Jason Cox had spoken at our February 16, 2016 meeting and he had some request. At         that time Chairman Rumley suggested that the Planning Board draft a letter to present to City Council.           The members felt that the letter was ok to send to City Council but some felt the downtown business              owners should be aware of these changes if Council approves the changes. See attached copy of letter:

Ricky Hall made a motion to approve, second by Dean Ward. All voted aye.

4.
Public comment on non-agenda items, there were none.

No further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,

Martha Johnson

Inspections/Zoning Technician
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Dear Mayor Peterman and City Council Members,

We the members of the Graham Planning Board believe that revitalization in the downtown area is
imminent. Now is the time to increase the focus of the City staff and funds towards this area, as
identified by the Graham 2035 Comprehensive Plan.
Policy 2.3.1: Downtown A vibrant downtown i critical for Graham’s economic success,
Graham’s downtown is a priority when considering incentives, investments, regulations, and
‘marketing. Encourage entertainment options to locate within Graham's downtown.
Inasmuch, we request the Council focus on three primary goals within this region to bring about a vision
for the downtown that was expressed by the citizenry of Graham through the comprehensive planning
process. In light of these efforts, we have targeted many of the Development Ordinance revisions before
you this month towards the downtown.

Our primary goal in the downtown area is safety. Currently, the vehicle traffic is prioritized over
pedestrian traffic in our downtown. While we are not advocating any lane closures, we believe there are
portions of key intersections where the installation of reduced lane widths could protect pedestrian
lives. These lane-width reductions could take the form of bumpouts, which would also result in
additional public spaces devoted to an attractive streetscape in the downtown area. The tradeoff
between pedestrian spaces and lanes for motorized traffic has a profound effect on neighborhood
character, development patterns, and how people choose to use a public space.

Secondly, we want visitors to our City to feel at home in our downtown. We feel that the wayfinding in
the downtown area is sorely lacking, and the abundant parking located downtown is unknown by the
general populace. The installation of signage indicating the location of City-owned parking fots could
offset the negative perception regarding parking in our Central Business District. The pedestrian
wayfinding could be addressed by the placement of additional signage unique to the downtown. There
should be A-frame signs in the downtown area, to bring additional attention to the businesses we have.

Our last goal for the downtown is to reduce the 2-hour time limit placed on the priority parking spots.
Frequently, we have found that the business employees themselves are parked in these spots, which are
intended to be used by visitors and not individuals who are staying for a workday. As such, we would like
1o see the time limit reduced to one hour for N. Main Street, as well as E. and W. Elm Streets.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter which we feel brings important, positive change to this
critical area of the City.

Anty Rumiey R\xl&“ Hall
Chair- frchnd Chm
Graham Planning Board






